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The family of James P. Chasse, Jr., is confirming the information contained in various media
reports that a tentative settlement has been reached with the City in their case against Portland
Police Officer Christopher Humphreys, Portland Police Sergeant Kyle Nice, and other City

defendants, arising out of James’ tragic death, on September 17, 2006.

If you will recall, in late 2006 and early 2007, the family undertook their own investigation
looking for the truth as to what the police did to James and why he died. In order to get access to
necessary information which was not deemed public, they filed their lawsuit in February, 2007.
During the course of the lawsuit, the family’s attorneys took over 75 depositions of witnesses,

Portland Police Bureau employees, and others, obtained over 40,000 pages of documents,

retained a police expert and spoke with countless other individuals to assist the family in
evaluating what caused James’ death on September 17",

During the case, the City and the other defendants sought a protective order which the family and
the media opposed. Once the order was entered, the family repeatedly, but unsuccessfully,
sought to vacate the order in the interest of allowing the public access to information which was
subject to the protective order. As a result of the protective order and other considerations in the
case, the family has not been able to share much of the information they have gathered during the
litigation, including important training information and information about the City’s internal

investigations into James’ death.

As part of the tentative settlement of the case, the family insisted upon and the City has agreed to
vacate the protective order as it applies to training information relevant to James’ death, the
City’s internal investigations into James’ death and any resulting reports or discipline. The
family is in the process of organizing the information as part of a full release of it to the public
and hopes to have it available soon. The family is hopeful that by sharing this information and
telling the true story of what caused James’ death, they will be able to help the public in its quest

for a more open and accountable Portland Police Bureau.

The family will be issuing a statement which will more directly comment on the tentative

settlement once it is finalized. All that they can say about the additional details of the settlement
at this time is that James would have wanted the truth to come out by settling the case now.

Lastly, the family wants to thank the community for the tremendous support it has provided the

family over the past 3 and % years and to encourage the community to be ever vigilant in
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monitoring the Portland Police Bureau to ensure that it actually serves and protects us.

From: Tom Steenson, the family’s attorney, @ 503 / 221-1792 or e-mail: gillian@sstcr.com
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